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Dear Parents and children,  

I hope you have all had a good second week back to the Summer term, whether in school or at 
home. It has been a pleasure to welcome more children back to Blackwater, it almost feels     
normal again seeing all those smiling faces in their classroom bubbles.  

We continue to follow the government’s guidance supporting how to keep safe the adults and 
children safe in school. We are so lucky with our amazing grounds and green spaces, much of the 
learning is based outdoors.  

Today we have a parent’s survey coming out to ask you about how we can support you further 
with home learning. We would like to be there for all children, at home and in school. If you 
could fill it out by next Friday, this should give us more ideas and be guided by your thoughts of 
how we can improve this provision. Please follow this link for the survey: https://
www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/NTFDPB5  

It is very likely that, during the ongoing changes we face, children will need additional support to 
express and understand their own anxieties and feelings. How children perceive this time in 
lockdown will vary dependent on their age and cognitive understanding, with one common factor, 
the feeling of frustration. These feelings of confusion can be very challenging and possibly 
frightening for children leaving them feeling overwhelmed. These feelings often come out in 
physical or verbal behaviour. We have a mantra at  our school that behaviour is only communica-
tion, these children are only trying to convey something to us and we need to take the time to 
understand what they are trying to say. This week I have attached three documents which will 
help you work through these feelings and worried with your child.   

There are other places that you can go for support and advice including the NHS every mind 
matters website: https://www.nhs.uk/oneyou/every-mind-matters/ . 

The NSPCC are offering support and advice if you feel your child is struggling with their mental 
health and anxiety due to the Coronavirus. 
More information and advice can be found 

here: https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/

coronavirus-advice-suppport-children-families-parents/  

And finally there is our school community. If 
you have any worries or concerns about your 
child's emotional behaviour or wellbeing, please 
let us know. Ms. Vaughan has her weekly Mind-
fulness packs sent out each week (please ask if 
you would like one). There will be things we can 
do to try and help and support you.  

 

Best wishes  

    Mrs Evison  

https://www.nhs.uk/oneyou/every-mind-matters/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/coronavirus-advice-suppport-children-families-parents/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/coronavirus-advice-suppport-children-families-parents/


Secondary Transition 

As circumstances are somewhat different this year, our local 
secondary schools have been getting in touch with families  
individually to ensure a smooth transition. Usually we would 
have a good idea of what is happening for transition, but      
secondary schools appear to be contacting families directly 
rather than going through Primary settings.  I am aware that 
several students have been completing creative challenges and 
are already in contact with their child's secondary setting. If 
you have not yet heard from your secondary setting, we would 
urge you to get in touch with them. If you require further help 
with this, please get in touch with us and we will do our best to 
help! 

 

Free School Meals Vouchers  

If anyone else has had a change of circumstance, please let me know and these vouchers can 
be organised very quickly.     Mrs. Evison   

We are looking forward to welcoming our new Reception 
children for September. Next week we are giving out our 
Transition packs on Monday filled to the brim with       
exciting information and a little something for our    
Blackwater children.  

If you cannot pick up your pack on Monday, please let us 
know and we will pop it over to you.  

Mrs. Murley 

Seesaw Passwords 

From Monday, all of the Seesaw passwords will be 
updated for security reasons. Please look out for 

the password in your learning pack or via email 
from your teacher.  

 

Uniform for September  

We would like to remind you that the My Clothing 
website has all of our uniform on there to buy      

directly. We also have uniform in school in the office 
but we would prefer if you could use the website if 

possible. https://myclothing.com/blackwater-community-

primary-school/7214.school  

In September, we will also be giving all children a 
new P.E. green T-shirt free of charge. You will be 

able to buy additional T-shirts in the Autumn term.  

For more uniform details, please visit our website.  

https://myclothing.com/blackwater-community-primary-school/7214.school
https://myclothing.com/blackwater-community-primary-school/7214.school


Online Safety update 

Over the last couple of months, more children are using the online platforms to socialise. Each week, I am giving you       

information about different social media companies. This week it is Roblox. I have been informed of a couple of  incidents 

locally of grooming through Snapchat and Omegle. Also of people hacking into roblox with players invited to open gift of a 

camera. Police are involved but please do check in with your children if they are using these games. Can I also ask parents 

to support the age restrictions on the platforms.  

For more information, please visit our ONLINE SAFETY page: http://www.blackwater.cornwall.sch.uk/website/

online_safety/481381  

http://www.blackwater.cornwall.sch.uk/website/online_safety/481381
http://www.blackwater.cornwall.sch.uk/website/online_safety/481381




This year, we will be taking part in the Virtual Cornwall School Games. It is 
a really exciting event for all children across Cornwall.  

Next week, I will be emailing out the forms for children to fill in. 

During the week of 22nd - 26th June, I will be posting videos onTapestry / 
Seesaw of the daily challenges. Then you can have a go at home and then 
fill out the sheet to record your child’s performances.  

This fun activity will give your children the chance to learn something new, 
connect with friends from our school, get physically active and give some 
of your time to gain points for our school!  

Monday 22nd - Friday 26th June  



Stars of the Week 

Wheal Friendly: Jacob C - for being amazing at maths and phonics, super great. Also for making 
the adult’s laugh!  

Wheal Harmony: Piran W - for writing an amazing report on a mammoth. Well done.  

Wheal Busy: Karl O - for high expectations for himself and his effort is fantastic!  

Wheal Luna: Poppy C - for enthusiasm, joy and working hard on her learning. She has brought   
sunshine into this week!  

Above and Beyond 
William D for the most amazing  improvement in Times tables Rockstars personal best! So amazing!  

Each star will get a special certificate flying into the inbox of their parent’s 
email.  

“”Winning doesn’t always mean being first. Winning means you’re 

doing better than you’ve done before.” Bonnie Blair, 

Speed Skater   

Ziggy Update 

Ziggy is now 12 weeks old 
and enjoying all of the 
sunshine weather. He is 
learning to sit and to   
toilet in the right places! 

He is looking forward to 
meeting all of you in   
September.   


